

March 14, 2022

SUBJECT: BIRCHWOOD ESTATES STREET RECONSTRUCTION PROJECT

CITY PROJECT NO. ST249001

**Dear Property Owner:** 

The streets in your neighborhood have been identified in the City's Capital Improvement Program as a candidate for reconstruction. Slated for construction in the summer and fall of 2024, the streets included in the proposed project are shown on the enclosed map.

City crews will soon be in the neighborhood to perform a survey and gather information for the project. Progress of the survey will be dependent on weather and crews may need to return at different times throughout 2022 to complete the survey. As a part of the survey process the City will have existing utilities located. The utilities will be marked with different colors of paint and flags, with each signifying a different type of utility. Please leave these utility locate markers in place until the project survey has been completed.

An informational meeting for the project will be held in spring or summer of 2023 where City staff will present information about the street reconstruction process. A notification will be sent in the mail in advance of the informational meeting.

## Sign up for eNotify Email Updates

For information and to sign up for eNotification email updates about the project, visit <a href="www.plymouthmn.gov/birchwoodrecon">www.plymouthmn.gov/birchwoodrecon</a>. If you have any questions or concerns, please call me at (763) 509-5528 or email at <a href="mailto:pnikolov@plymouthmn.gov">pnikolov@plymouthmn.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

Pavel Nikolov, EIT

Engineer

Enclosure



